Town of Alto
Regular Meeting
March 12, 2019
Minutes

Those in attendance:

Audrey Turner, Mayor
Carolyn Cabe, Mayor Pro Tem
Eddie Palmer, Council Post 4
PJ Huggins, Council Post 5
Josh Ivey, Chief of Police

Joe Davidson, Building Official
Lisa Turner, Finance Officer
Penny Rogers, Town Clerk

A work session preceded the meeting at 6:30pm to discuss current issues and the
Servline Insurance for broken water lines. Following this, the regular meeting
began at 7pm. The meeting was called to order by Mayor Audrey Turner. The
invocation was delivered by Eddie Palmer.

The agenda was presented to the Council for approval. Councilwoman PJ
Huggins made a motion to approve. Pro-tem Carolyn Cabe seconded the motion.
Approved by all.

The minutes of the February 26, 2019 meeting were presented for approval.
Councilman Eddie Palmer made a motion to accept the minutes. Councilwoman PJ
Huggins seconded the motion. Approved by all.

New Business:
Pro-tem Carolyn Cabe made a motion to adopt the Fingerprinting Ordinance.
Councilman Eddie Palmer seconded the motion. Approved by all.

Councilwoman PJ Huggins made a motion to adopt the Resolution Proclaiming
April as National Safe Digging Month. Pro-tem Carolyn Cabe seconded the motion.
Approved by all.
Old Business:
Councilwoman PJ Huggins made a motion to table the Servline Insurance until a
survey could be gathered from some citizens. Councilman Eddie Palmer seconded
the motion. Approved by all.

Recommendations from Officers, Departments, and Attorneys:
Josh Ivey went over the monthly police totals.
Mayor Turner reminded everyone of the delayed Christmas dinner on March 21
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at 6pm. She stated that the music and sound is in line for the Spring Fling and
vendors are starting to register. Clean up Day on April 27" at 9am at old City Hall.
New LED lights have been put in place all over Town.

Public comments:
Charlotte Kimbrell commented that she was planning to come to the meetings
and get more involved.

Pro-tem Carolyn Cabe made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Councilwoman
PJ Huggins seconded the motion. The meeting was adjourned at 7:24 pm.
Approved by all.

Respectfully submitted by:

Penny Rogers
Town Clerk



